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Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

Community Outreach Committee (COC)
Minutes for October, 2006
The Committee convened at 7:15 PM, at the Church of the Lord Jesus Christ of the Apostolic Faith annex, 1235 C St. NE.

Attending COC members: (quorum)

· Louis Barbash
· Rose Williams


· Barbara Anderson
· Elizabeth Nelson (chair)

Absent members: 

· Astri Klievdal
I. 
Grant application from Maury Elementary PTSA
1. Ms. Andrenee Scott (president) and Ms. Natalie Williams (vice-president) of the Maury Elementary School PTSA were in attendance to present their grant application.  They are requesting $50 to purchase a template to be used in the creation of a website for the PTSA/school. The site wwould be created and maintained by school staff and parent volunteers and hosted by Maury’s own server (DCPS property), allowing content to be updated quickly. This website will provide information on Maury events and notices from the principal. Each teacher will have his or her own page on the site, allowing them to convey information to parents, as well as post homework calendars and due dates. Additionally, students will have the opportunity to work on select pages during supervised computer labs.
2. Committee members, particularly those who are parents, themselves, remarked that it would indeed be very useful to get timely information on school closings and meetings and that the teacher-pages with homework assignments would be especially helpful.
Committee recommendation (unanimous):  that ANC 6A approve funding of the Maury PTSA grant application for $50 to cover costs of website template.

II. 
Progress report on outreach to potential grant applicants
1. Ms. Nelson has exchanged additional e-mails with Mr. Larry Kaufer who is active in "sports on the hill".  Mr. Barbash will follow up on this.  He will offer to help publicize some of the new programs, particularly the wresting program, so as to attract more participants from ANC 6A.  
2. Ms. Nelson was able to contact Ms. Renee Perry, coach of the Gibbs cheerleading team and a member of their PTSA.  Ms. Perry said that the PTSA would like to apply for funding for new pom-poms and an additional stunt map.  The grant application may be submitted for consideration at the November COC meeting.
3. Ms. Nelson has again been in touch with Ms. Stephanie Nixon who has a contact at Eastern High School who may be interested in applying for grant money for a sports related program.  Ms. Nixon is continuing to work the issue and hopes that a grant application may be forth-coming by the end of the year.
III.
Website Update
1. The website is being redone to eliminate the frames and change the menu.  The overall appearance should not change significantly but it should load more quickly and Mac users should experience fewer problems.  Ms. Jean Kohaneck has provided technical support as has Mr. Jon Mitchiner, our representative at Gallaudet University, the hosts of the website.  All pages (approx. 50) have been recreated; the only remaining issues are the navigation from the “join e-mail list” page and the testing.
2. All committee members present volunteered to help with the testing.  Each will be given a list of pages and they will test every link on their assigned pages to make sure all the documents load properly.
3. Ms. Patti Shea, a Mac user who is not on the committee, has been testing for Mac compatibility.

IV
Meeting Schedule

1. Committee members discussed the meeting schedule, especially as regards the upcoming holiday season, and decided to continue meeting on the 3rd Monday of the month.  However, it was decided that a 7:30 start time would make it easier for members to attend.

2. Ms. Nelson will notify ANC 6A Secretary Marc Borbely, The Hill Rag and Voice of the Hill, so that our ads can be updated to reflect the new time.

3. The ANC 6A flier and website will be updated as well..

V. 
Other

1. The DC Marathon has asked to make a presentation at the November COC meeting.

The meeting adjourned at 8:30 pm.

Next meeting is November 20, 2006.

Respectfully submitted,

Elizabeth Nelson
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